
Hello Neighbors, 

 

We are again approaching fall, cooler weather, fire prevention week (October 9-15) and the 

annual fund drive for your all volunteer fire company.  We thank you for your wonderful 

support in the past years and hope you are able to provide support again this year. 

Many of you may pass through Mooresville and have seen your company’s dream coming true.  

The construction of the new Shavers Creek fire station is under way.  Groundbreaking was July 

10 and construction is progressing.  Many have donated their services in various ways or 

reduced their fees for work done to help make this project possible. 

We have saved $200,000 toward the project and will borrow the balance from Kish Bank.  There 

have been many unforeseen hurdles that have added to the cost, extended construction time 

and pushed cost beyond the initial budget forecasted.   

Our fundraising efforts continue with food sales, raffles, bingos and cash parties.  With no large 

business in our area lending support, our fundraising, your donations and the support of West 

and Barree Townships are our income.  If we don’t have your home phone number and want 

contacted for fundraisers, please write your cell number on your contribution or let a fire 

company member know.  Your support is greatly appreciated.  Thank you again. 

Turnout gear from last year’s grant has been slowly arriving and distributed to our firefighters 

for their safety. 

Great news a group has been making use of the ballfield at the Community Building for youth 

flag football on Wednesday evenings.  It’s good to see the field used. 

We are thankful for the Auxiliary support with their fund raising events and providing excellent 

food for our events. 

Watch on Facebook or our website for the exciting day of the ribbon cutting at your fire 

company’s new facility.  Our goal is to move in by Christmas. 

Be Safe. 

Sincerely, 

 

Galen Baney 

President Shavers Creek Volunteer Fire Co. 


